
Portage High School 

Counseling Department 
 

 
March 31, 2020 
 
 
Dear PHS Students, 
 
The Counseling Office staff have received inquiries from parents and students regarding how 
the COVID-19 pandemic is affecting college bound high school students now and in the future. 
Here’s some information we can share at this time.  Information and plans are changing daily, 
so it’s important to “roll with it”.  Many colleges have changed their enrollment deadlines from 
May 1 to June 1, so you will need to check with school specifically on their plan for enrollment. 
 

Message from​ ​UW-Eau Claire Campus:  
(We have received numerous emails from many campuses with very similar thoughts…) 
 

 



 

Message from WI Colleges:  
 

All colleges are closed for campus visits at this time. Students are encouraged to go to the 
campus website to take a “virtual visit”, and think about an on site visit for a future date when 
it is safe. 

 
 

Message from ACT: 
 

 
Visit the website to learn more: actstudent.org 

 
 

Message from College Board: 
 

 
“Message from College Board” continued … 
 



 

 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The PHS Counseling Department 
 
 
 
 
 


